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SUBJECT:
This grievance concerns the utilization of Mechanical Helpers,
Keith Whitten and Brent Kirchner, West Geysers, to operate a
pendent type crane without the benefit of an upgrade to Mechanic-
Rigger.
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DISCUSSION:
On 9-1-89, and 10-16-89, The Fact Finding Committee comprised of
Dorothy Fortier, Assistant Business Manager, Loc al 1245, IBEW; Bob
Choate, Union Business Representative; Rick Doering, Industrial
Relations Specialist (at 9-1-89 meeting), John Moffat, Industrial
Relations Representative (at 10-16-89 meeting); and Laura Henry,
Human Resources Representative; met to discuss this case. Also
present were Brett Knight, Sr. Labor Relations Representative and
Lorraine Noss, Human Resources Representative.

The Union argued that the operation of the pendent type crane is
not within the Helpers job definition "other work not. requiring
precision". Because of the absence of an appropriate classification
to perform this work. Union stated the grievants should be entitled
to upgrade to Mechanic-Rigger while operating the crane.

The Company opined that the Geysers six year past practice has been
to utilize Helpers in this capacity and further that the operation
of the crane with the hand held controls does not require a great
degree of skill or precision and is well within the job definition
for a Helper. The Company argued the practice at the Geysers and
noted that the grievants were assisting a journeyman or working
under a journeyman's direct supervision while operating the pendent
type crane.

DECISION:
This case had been forwarded to the Pre-Review Commi ttee for
resolution and was revisited on February 8, 1990 with a
recommendation that the case be closed without adjustment.

Accordingly, the Fact Finding Committee agrees that no violatioln
of the Agreement occurred.

This case is closed without adjustment based on the past practice
at the West Geysers and the Committee's understanding that Helpers
are assigned to operate 25 ton or less capacity pendent cranes on
a system-wide basis while assisting a journeyman or working under
the direct superv~slon of a journeyman.



/)\:.' j,

Memorandum of Disposition
Fact Finding Comm~ttee Case

b"~7,~
Dorothy Fortier, Union

&d~
Bob Choat~, Union

~~~j(~
L~nr~

~/dissent

9/dissent

)

'1"-?o - ,?eJ
Date
:6CJ/9o
Date '

-5«6/90
Date


